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Gardening 
Gardening, by Charlize Haling. 
We started a garden by planting snow peas, 
lettuce, cherry tomatoes, radishes and carrots. 
The children all took turns at watering. This week 
we picked all the salads. I helped Mrs Cas 
prepare the salads and we all had a plate of salad 
with our lunch on Tuesday. Everybody tried their 
salad. Today we have snowpeas and cucumbers 
ready to pick and eat. Everyone loves helping 
with the garden.  

Survey 
Please find attached a survey. We would 
appreciate it if you could take the time to fill it in 
and return it to the school. We are always looking 
to improve our practice and value your ideas and 
feedback. Thank you. 
 

P&C News 
Last week the P&C held their meeting. There will 
be a street stall on the 27th November in Walcha. 
The P&C are asking for donations of cakes/slices 
to be sold at the stall. These can be left at school. 
It was also decided to have a set meeting date—

the second Monday of each term. The 
P&C will run a BBQ at 6pm on Presentation 
night. 
 

Intensive Swimming 
Beginning Monday 30th November we go to 
Walcha each day for swimming lessons. 
Children come in school uniform and 
change into their swimmers at school before 
getting on the bus at 12.30pm. We return by 
about 2.40pm, when the children have time 
for afternoon tea. It is helpful to send 
swimmers and towel in a plastic bag.  
Entry to the pool and lessons are free. Thank 
you to Walcha Council for waivering the 
pool entry fee. There is a $2 per day bus 
levy. Students can purchase from the 
canteen on Fridays. Permission notes are 
attached. 
 

Presentation Night 
Our annual Presentation night is Wednesday 
9th December, commencing with a BBQ at 
6pm. The official part begins at 7pm, with 
awards, speeches and SRC inductions. 
Children will need to be in full school 
uniform. Children will need some type of 
pirate costume to change into at intermission 
for the concert.  

 
 

Wanted—Art Shirts 
Some of our art shirts are getting thin so if 
anyone has any old work shirts that they could 
donate it would be greatly appreciated. 



Student of the WeeK  
13/11/15 

Ty 
Pittman 

for  
working well 

in class. 

Reminders:  
 Kinder Orientation—23 November  
   (last session) 
 BookClub-27th November 
 Swimming-commences 30th November for 

10 days 
 Presentation Night-9th December 

Student of the WeeK 
13/11/15 

Maddie 
Smith 

for great 
work in 
Reading 

Student of the WeeK 
20/11/15 

Troy  
Pendlebury 

for  
great  

effort in 
Maths 

Student of the WeeK 
20/11/15 

 

Katie  
Williams 

for working 
hard in 
Writing 

       Gold  Awards 
Congratulations to 

 Jason Pendlebury, 
Charlize Haling and 

Katie Williams 
on reaching Gold level in 
our Merit Scheme. These 

awards will be presented at 
our end of year  

Presentation Night. 

Silver Awards 
Congratulations to  
Maddie Smith &  

Brayden Greenhalgh 
on reaching Silver.  

Well done. Awards will be 
presented at our end of 

year Presentation Night. 

Kentucky Spring Craft & Produce Markets 
Sunday 13 December in the Kentucky Memorial Hall 
See link - https://www.facebook.com/KPA2354 


